MINUTES OF THE COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON MONDAY 22ND APRIL 2019 IN THE VILLAGE HALL.
Present; Cllr’s Sheena Duller, Gwyneth Davies, Eifion Smith, Christian Pateman, Gary Wyn Davies. Also present was PCSO John Evans.
Apologies were received from Cllr Peter White and Ifan Jones Evans.. Cllr Sheena Duller chaired the meeting in the chairman’s absence.

Minutes of the previous meeting were agreed to be a true record, proposed by Cllr Gwyneth Davies and seconded by Cllr Gary Davies.

PCSO’s report; PCSO John Evans reported that there were no reports of burglaries in the area. However there were two anti- social behaviour incidents reported. There were reports that walkers who had veered off a public footpath had received verbal abuse from the landowner. Also a member of the public had erected derogatory speeding comments on a telegraph pole. He was advised to remove the notices.

Financial Report.

The clerk reported that he was in the process of doing the annual audit and would present the completed audit to councillors for approval at the AGM. Mrs Emma Hill would be carrying out the internal audit on our behalf.                                                                                  On the 27th February we have in our accounts;

Business Account £2472.55 Current Account £1409.72 

Planning; Comments have been made about the new stable block that has been erected on the Hendre Quarry road and questions raised whether planning was required for such a large building. The clerk will make enquiries.

Community garden and War Memorial;
The clerk questioned the maintenance for the community garden and also the War Memorial. The grass in the community garden requires cutting, do we take it upon ourselves to cut the grass or put it out to contract. Cllr Gary Davies offered to cut the grass. Cllr Davies also offered to paint the wooden posts around the Memorial.  The slabs around the War Memorial need re-pointing. Cllr Chris Pateman said that he would carry out this work. 

There was no other business. The next meeting will be the AGM.
